

Dear Klein Family:

Our Superintendent, Dr. Bret Champion, has announced his resignation. We appreciate the great work for students accomplished during Dr. Champion's tenure and wish him and his new school district in Oregon continued success. I hope you will find the time to thank him and his wife Marcee for their dedication to our community, especially to our students, during their time in Klein.

We know you must have questions about our next steps. As President of the Board of Trustees, I want you to know how pleased we are with the work of our staff, students, parents, and community. We must change our leader, but we remain fully committed to our shared vision and strategic direction. Working together, we will continue to ensure that every student in Klein ISD enters with a promise and exits with a purpose. We will continue to honor our rich traditions begun and continued by prior leaders in this District. Just as the legacies of our long-time remarkable leaders including the late Dr. Don Collins and Dr. Jim Cain live on in our staff today, so shall the excellent work of our current team through our next superintendent.

We are beginning the process of searching for our new Superintendent in accordance with our Board Policies and Texas law. The position will post internally tomorrow morning, per Board Policy. We hope to name a Lone Finalist in early June and will call a Board meeting once that decision is made. Texas law requires a 21-day waiting period before the new Superintendent can be named, and we hope to be able to do so no later than July 1, 2019.

As we enter the last few weeks of the 2018-2019 school year, thank you for your continued commitment to Klein ISD and for your hard work for our students and community.

Sincerely,

Georgan Reitmeier President Klein ISD Board of Trustees